
Date:  28th March 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had a lovely end to the term with children    

enjoying Easter egg hunts today, thank you to the PTA 

for the yummy eggs! This week KS2 children were great 

sports during our house sports morning—everyone 

joined in and encouraged each other. Year 2 enjoyed a 

local walk to the allotments in the sunshine. We also 

enjoyed talking to parents about the children’s learning 

last week. 

Thank you to everyone who attended our Open House and Fab Finishes this afternoon. The Y2, Y3 and 

Y4 children presented their learning brilliantly and we hope you enjoyed their performances.  

Have a lovely Easter holiday and we look forward to hearing about the next two weeks when the   

children return on Monday 15th April.    

Mrs Fraser 

Headteacher  

 
Chicken Pox and Scarlett Fever 
We have cases of chicken pox and scarlet fever in various year groups. We sent 

an email earlier today with more information about this. If your child is showing 

symptoms of scarlet fever or chicken pox during the holidays, please do not send them to holiday 

clubs or any other childcare setting. If your child is showing symptoms after the Easter holidays, 

please do not send them into school. More information and advice can be found on the NHS website:   

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/ 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/scarlet-fever/ 
 
Ofsted Big Listen Survey 
If you would like to contribute to the Big Listen consultation, please use this 
link: https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/ofsted-big-listen 
 
TD Dates for Next Academic Year 
Confirmed TD days for the next academic year:  
Monday 2nd September, Tuesday 3rd September, Monday 24th Feb 2025 
3 more still to be decided.  



Date:  28th March 2024 

Parent Support Advisor Sessions 
The Lighthouse Team from the BKAT are offering 1-1 drop in sessions for        
parents on the first Thursday of every month at our school. These run from 
8:45—9:45am. Please contact the office to attend an upcoming session.   
 
Mixing classes for September 
Some parents have asked if children will be mixed across classes for the next academic year. As      
previously, we are planning to mix children who are currently in year 1 and also year 4. There will be 
more information about this during next term.  
 
 
Support for Families Session: Eating on a Budget 
The next Support for Families session will be held on Wednesday 17th April from 4:30pm to 5:30pm at 
GWA. This session's theme focuses on: Eating on a budget.  
  
With the price of food ever changing, this session's aim is to share with families, parents and carers a 
range of delicious recipes that can be cooked at home on a budget and ideas on ways in which young 
people can get  involved with the process. This includes an element on how fruits and vegetables can 
be incorporated. There will also be a focus on where groceries can be bought, including factoring in 
the use of price comparison.  
  
As with all these sessions, anyone in the Tadpole or North Swindon area is 
welcome to join the workshop.  
  
Please be aware that no actual cooking will be happening in the session and so no ingredients or 
preparation is required. As a more interactive session, it will be led by a member of the school's      
Design and Technology (DT) team and will take place in a space in the school where people can work 
in groups and share ideas with each other. 
  
All reservations for this event are free. To secure your ticket for this session, please complete the   
following link by Monday 15th April: https://forms.office.com/e/j9YAQ7NmMd However, if you are 
unable to reserve a space and wish to join the event on the day, we shall do our best to accommo-
date you.  We look forward to seeing you soon.  Best wishes,  
Mrs E Flynn 
Assistant Principal – Personal Development 
Teacher of Design Technology: Great Western Academy 
 
 

https://forms.office.com/e/j9YAQ7NmMd


Housepoint Winners 

Well done to all children who are in the Owls house. They earned the most housepoints 
this term and have therefore won the award of wearing non-school uniform on the first 
Friday back after the holidays. This will be on Friday 19th April.  

 

Year 3 and Year 4 House Tournament  

Year 3 and 4 had an amazing morning on Tuesday, competing in our first ever house team tournament. 

The children competed in their house teams in Football, Dodgeball, Tag rugby and Netball. Everyone 

had a great time and learnt lots about belonging to a team, support each other and how to work        

together. It was a great opportunity for the children to showcase and utilise the skills they have been 

learning in PE and a way to prepare them for more team sports opportunities in year 5 and 6.  

Each house team played the other three houses and scored points for a win or a draw, we had the     

following results for each sport. 

Netball- Lions!   Tag rugby- Foxes!  Boys football- Swans! 

 

  Girls Football – Owls!   Dodgeball- Owls! 

 

And an overall winning house…Owls! 

Well done to everyone who took part and thank you parents and carers for ensuring all of the correct 

kit was in school on the day.  

We hope you enjoy the photographs from the event and can see just how much it was! 

Photos can be found on the year 4 pages below.  

 

Mr O’Brien 

PE coordinator & Curricular lead for play 

 

 

 







 



 



 



 

Well done to all of the children who were in the Gold Book this week and last week — we are very 

proud of you and your achievements!  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



April 
15th April first day back  

16th Dinosaur visit Y1 

17th Year 2 Timetable Rockstars Launch Day 

24th—26th Book Fair 

24th GlamoRose Cake Van 

24th YR Bellflower Pizza Express trip  

25th Y1 Phonics screening meeting 9am  

May 
2nd Bag2School 

2nd Lighthouse drop in session 

2-3rd Y3 Bikeability 

5th TGV Market stall 

8th YR Sunflower Pizza Express trip 

8th YN Farm visit 

10th Class Photos 

13th YR vision screening 

17th PTA Sponsored ‘Walk Your Age’  

17th Class reps 

23rd Governors meeting  

27th—31st half term holiday 

June 
3-7th Y4 Timetables check week  

3-14th Y3&4 Swimming lessons on site 

6th Lighthouse drop in session 

12th SEND Families Voice coffee morning 

15th PTA School Fair 

21st Wrong Trousers charity day 

27th Y3 sleepover 

________________________________________ 

TD INSET Days 2024-25 

• Monday 2nd Sept 2024 
• Tuesday 3rd Sept 2024 
• Monday 24th Feb 2025 
 

Please see 2024—2025 term dates on the school 

website.   

 July 
1st TD INSET day 

4th Lighthouse drop in session 

10th Infant voice festival 

11th Governors meeting 

11th Reports to parents 

15th—19th Olympic Week 

18th Sports Day 

18th International lunch & parents picnic lunch 

19th rain off Sports Day 

22nd Open House 

25th Break up 3pm 

 

 

[New dates in red] 



 Nursery—Daisy and Poppy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

Last week our story was ‘Jack and the Beanstalk’. The children 

enjoyed creating their own beanstalk pictures using different 

mediums and particularly enjoyed a yummy special snack, where they prepared their own 

beans on toast. Together we explored different seeds and learnt about what plants need to 

grow.  

 

This week we have enjoyed lots of Easter arts and crafts. We have talked about the changes 

that happen when you heat chocolate and made our own Easter nest cakes. The children 

enjoyed printing their own cards and practised writing their names inside.  

We finished our Easter celebration by going on an Easter hunt outside! 

Reminders: 

Please ensure your child has a PE kit in school (white t-shirt, navy shorts, and daps) 

Please ensure that all belongings are clearly marked with your child’s name including 

water bottles.  

Please ensure that if your child is bringing a packed lunch that it does not contain items 

with nuts e.g. cereal 

bars or spreads.  

Please ensure all children 

have spare clothes in-

cluding pants/knickers, 

trousers, socks and t-

shirt. Our nursery sup-

plies are running very 

low! 

 

Have a lovely Easter break,  

The Nursery Team :) 



Nursery—Daisy and Poppy Classes:  

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

 

 

 



Nursery—Daisy and Poppy Classes:  

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

 

 

 



 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

Happy Easter, we have been working so hard and making great pro-

gress. In phonics we have been recapping our tricky digraphs and ap-

plying these sounds to longer words. We are ao proud of how the 

children have been working to read more confidently and use their 

phonic knowledge in their reading. 

We have been enjoying maths, talking about numbers, explaining what we know and how we 

know it! The children are working on doubling and have got really good at explaining how to 

find doubles. We have some lovely new number frames and have loved using these outside 

this week. 

Thank you for all your support with returning reading books and reading at home, this is hav-

ing a hugely positive impact on your child becoming a confident, independent reader. 

 

A few reminders: 

-Please ensure children do not bring 

toys or watches/jewellery in from 

home. 

We are looking forward to our trips to 

Pizza Express and will need some par-

ent helpers. If you are able to help 

please let your child’s teacher know. 

Have a lovely Easter holiday and we 

will see you all on Monday 15th April 

The EYFS team 



 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  



 Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

What a busy two weeks we have had. We have continued our topic of Paws, 

claws and whiskers and made a fact file about a big cat. The children explored what a non-

chronological report has, its features and then created their very own.  

In maths we continued to do number facts up to 20. The children have been adding and subtracting 

to create these numbers. They have become very confident at using a number line to jump forwards 

and backwards to find their answers.  

In topic we have continued to explore big cat and the features of animals, their similarities and differ-

ences. Together as a class we labelled the features of a human and a cheetah. We have also looked at 

carnivores, herbivores and omnivores and sorted different animals into the three groups.   

Last week we practised crossing the road in our car park. We listening out for the cars and we looked 

left and right before crossing. We also talked about holding our adults hand and not running when 

crossing the road. This week the children have done a great job in both their Maths and Phonic as-

sessments and we are really proud of them. Also this week we have done some Easter baking ready 

to enjoy during open house. 

We hope you have a great Easter break 

and we look forward to seeing you in 

Term 5 to start our Dinosaur topic!  

Reminders: 

• Please continue to practise phonics 

over the holidays.  

• Please continue to read and re-

member to write them in your 

reading record.  

• PE kits to come back in at the be-

ginning of the term and stay in 

school.  

• Dinosaur Day is on Tuesday 16th 

April – please see parent pay.  



 Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes—What have we been learning in Year 2?  

We’ve had a very busy few weeks in Year 2 to take us up to the Easter break.  

We have been on a wonderful walking trip in our local community to the allotments. We learnt 

about the functionality of the allotments and enjoyed time to explore the space happily completing an ‘allotment hunt’.  

We had the chance to sow seeds and we left them in the community greenhouse to grow! The children were very well 

behaved and we were very proud of how they represented our school in public.  

In our lessons, we have been learning about: 

English – We have finished writing our own invented stories based on our Talk4Writing text about Jack and the Beanstalk. 

The children had very creative ideas about how to adapt the story to make it their own. Fire breathing dragons, superhe-

roes, siblings, exotic animals and friends have all made it into the children’s stories and have gone on wild adventures. 

They have then edited and improved their own stories- a skill we are working on in Year 2! 

Maths – We have been learning about fractions recently. We have found thirds, two quarters and three quarters of 

shapes, objects and amounts. We have done this using practical resources, drawings and many children are now begin-

ning to calculate using fractions.  

Science – We have continued to set up a range of different experiments which have helped us to understand what plants 

need to survive. We have explored many different types of seeds and la-

belled a diagram of a seed. We have investigated which germinates first a 

bulb or a seed, from this we have made predictions and reviewed our 

results.  We have also set up an experiment where we are exploring how 

water and nutrients move through plants by using coloured water. 

Geography- We have explored our local community taking note of our 

surroundings and plants that are beginning to grow in springtime. We 

have then mapped our local community walk and included specific map 

features to do so. Our walk took us to the allotments and back to school.  

Forest School – We enjoyed spreading our seed bombs around the field 

and we look forward to seeing these grow into beautiful, wild flowers 

which will hopefully attract more wildlife to our school field.  During this 

time we also sat around a lit campfire and made smores whilst we shared 

our favourite memories of forest school. What fun we had! 

PE – Our peaceful yoga lessons have continued and we are getting great 

at holding poses using a strong body posture. In our outdoor lessons we 

have been learning about ball skills. We have begun  to perfect the art of 

dribbling, stopping and controlling a ball.  

We thoroughly enjoyed talking to you about the children’s learning at 

Parents’ Evening last week and we’d like to thank you for taking the time 

to come and speak to us.  Please enjoy a happy Easter Holidays and a well 

deserved break! The Year 2 Team �  
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 Year 3 - Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  

Year 3 have really embraced the topic this term and show great pas-

sion in sustainability and looking after our local environment. Follow-

ing our fantastic farm plans we created some wonderful 3D junk models, we were so impressed with 

the creativity we saw across the year group.  

In English we have written persuasive letters to the local community with ideas and strategies of how 

residents can keep Tadpole a beautiful, sustainable environment. We had some fantastic ideas and 

we are excited to showcase these at our open house on Thursday afternoon.  

We hope everyone has a great half term and look forward to seeing all of the villain costumes on the 

first day back.  

 

 



 Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 4?  

 

 

This term has gone by so quickly and the last few weeks have been full of exciting activities! 

In English, the children have been focusing on poetry. They started the unit by reading some 

popular Julia Donaldson books to each other, practising how to read with intonation and 

spotting the rhyme. They then practised how to use similes and metaphors and we were so 

impressed with how well they picked these up. Some example metaphors were, ‘The tiger 

was a racing car, zooming round the forest’ and ‘The teeth were sharp needles piercing 

through the meat’. After this, they created their own version of the famous poem from Mac-

beth, ‘Double, Double Toil and Trouble’.  

 

In Maths, the children have been learning formal written methods to divide and multiply. 

They have learn to use the compact multiplication method and bus stop division. This has 

been a challenge but they have shown perseverance and determination to succeed!  

 

The children have been working really hard on their fab finish performances. We have put the 

onus on the children to plan, prepare and produce their performance complete with props 

and scripts. The children have taken on this task enthusiastically and shown excellent inde-

pendence and team work.  

 

We had our last dance session and the children really enjoyed this. Thank you so much to Sa-

rah for showing the children how fun dance can be and that it can be for everyone!  

 

Thank you for your continued support, 

 

Year 4 Team.  
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